Sessions on “Spirit of the President’s
Important Speech” held by North, Sham
Shui Po, Sha Tin, Tuen Mun and Wong
Tai Sin District Offices

a€<«President Xi Jinping delivered an important speech at the meeting
celebrating the 25th anniversary of Hong Kong's return to the motherland and
the inaugural ceremony of the sixth-term Government of the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region (HKSAR). The North District Office (NDO), the Sham Shui
Po District Office (SSPDO), the Sha Tin District Office (STDO), the Tuen Mun
District Office (TMDO) and the Wong Tai Sin District Office (WTSDO) each held
sessions today (July 14) on the topic "Spirit of the President's Important
Speech" by inviting different keynote speakers to talk and exchange thoughts
on the spirit of the President's important speech.

The NDO, together with the New Territories Association of Societies
(NTAS) North District committee, held the "Session to Implement the Spirit of
President Xi's Important Speech" in the conference room of the NDO today. The
District Officer (North), Mr Chong Wing-wun, hosted the session. Hong Kong
Deputy to the National People's Congress and member of the Legislative
Council (LegCo) Mr Chan Yung was invited to be the keynote speaker. Around 60
participants attended the session, including Deputy Division Chief of the New
Territories Sub-office of the Liaison Office of the Central People's
Government (LOCPG) in the HKSAR Mr To Sai-wah and the Chairman of the NTAS
North District committee, Mr Wan Wo-fai.

The SSPDO, together with the Ambitious and Energetic Youths Club, the
Kowloon West Office of the Hong Kong Federation of Trade Unions (FTU) and the
FTU Sham Shui Po District Service Office jointly held the "Session to Learn
about President Xi's Speech on July 1" at the Mei Foo Community Hall today.
The Deputy Director-General of the Department of Social Affairs of the LOCPG
in the HKSAR, Mr Li Yun-fu, was invited to be the keynote speaker. The
District Officer (Sham Shui Po), Mr Paul Wong, and the President of the
Ambitious and Energetic Youths Club and the Director of FTU Kowloon West
Office, Ms Wang Hong, also spoke at the session. More than 110 participants
attended the session, including members of committees under the Sham Shui Po
District, community leaders, locals and youths, and staff of the SSPDO.

Further to the two sessions held on July 8, the STDO, together with the
Sha Tin Rural Committee (STRC), jointly held the "Session to Promote, Learn
about and Implement the Spirit of President Xi's Important Speech" at the
office of the STRC today. The Chairman of the STRC, Mr Mok Kam-kwai, and the
District Officer (Sha Tin), Miss Carol Or, spoke at the session. More than 20
participants attended the session, including members of the Executive
Committee of the STRC and Village Representatives.
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The TMDO, together with the NTAS Tuen Mun District Committee, held the
"Session on Learn about, Promote and Implement the Spirit of President Xi's
Important Speech" in the Tuen Mun District Council conference room today. The
sharing session was attended by keynote speakers including former Vice-
Chairperson of the HKSAR Basic Law Committee of the Standing Committee of the
National People's Congress Ms Elsie Leung, as well as member of the National
Committee of the Chinese People's Political Consultative Conference and the
Chairman of the NTAS, Mr Leung Che-cheung. The District Officer (Tuen Mun),
Ms Aubrey Fung, and the Vice Director General of the New Territories Sub-
office of the LOCPG in the HKSAR, Mr Hu Qi-ming, also spoke at the session.
More than 150 participants, including members of the five Area Committees of
the Tuen Mun District, the Tuen Mun District Fight Crime Committee, the Tuen
Mun District Fire Safety Committee, the Tuen Mun District Civic Education
Committee, the Tuen Mun District Youth Programme Committee, and members of
the Tuen Mun Rural Committee as well as staff of the TMDO attended the
session in person or online.

Further to the sessions held on July 7, 11 and 12 respectively, the
WTSDO, together with the Ambitious and Energetic Youths Club, the FTU Wong
Tai Sin District Service 0ffice, the FTU Kowloon East Office and the Kowloon
East Committee of the Hong Kong Federation of Hainan Community Organisations
today jointly held the "Session to Learn about President Xi's Speech on July
1" at the Choi Wan Estate Community Centre. The Deputy Director-General of
the Department of Social Affairs of the LOCPG in the HKSAR, Mr Li Yun-fu, and
member of the LegCo Mr Tang Ka-piu were invited to be the keynote speakers.
The District Officer (Wong Tai Sin), Mr Steve Wong, also spoke at the session
and exchanged views with participants. More than 260 residents in Wong Tai
Sin District attended the session to learn and exchange thoughts on the
spirit of the President's speech.

Other District Offices will be rolling out sessions, so as to enable
more key district figures to obtain a deeper understanding of the spirit of
the President's important speech.



